February 9, 2011
This is a decision paper.

TO:  

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:  
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

SUBJECT:  
Request by Commissioner Holliday for superintendent and board chair to sign pledge to increase the rate of college and career readiness of Hardin County Schools’ high school graduates by 50% between 2010 and 2015.
	DISCUSSION:
	Commissioner of Education Dr. Terry Holliday has asked all superintendents and school board chairs in the Commonwealth to sign a pledge to increase the rate of college and career readiness of high school graduates by 50% between 2010 and 2015.  Senate Bill 1, which was passed in 2009, requires P-12 and postsecondary education leaders to produce a plan to reduce remediation of high school graduates entering college by 50%.  This plan has been produced collaboratively, with its key elements being acceleration, interventions, advising and supports for persistence to graduation. Additionally, the new state accountability model will include a college and career readiness measure to emphasize the importance of schools focusing on marked improvement in this area.  In September 2010, campus presidents from Kentucky's colleges and universities signed a resolution pledging their commitment to be full partners with the Kentucky Department of Education in preparing high school graduates to be college and career ready.  The commissioner is now asking school districts to sign a similar pledge.
College and career readiness is obviously a critically important issue in both Hardin County and the entire Commonwealth.  Hardin County Schools (HCS) is aggressively targeting this issue with our students in many ways, including:

· HCS Superintendent Nannette Johnston and Dr. Thelma White, President of Elizabethtown Community and Technical College (ECTC), have crafted a collaborative agreement that will result in increased opportunities for our students, and promote the HCS vision of preparing both college and career-ready students for the 21st Century.  As a result of this agreement, HCS students have the opportunity to earn dual credit from ECTC while still in high school at significantly reduced rates of tuition. 
· Secondary schools in HCS are analyzing the data from ACT’s Educational Planning Assessment System (EPAS) to inform instructional decisions.  ACT's EPAS Educational Planning and Assessment System was developed in response to the need for all students to be prepared for high school and the transitions they make after graduation.  The EPAS system provides a longitudinal, systematic approach to educational and career planning, assessment, instructional support, and evaluation. The system focuses on the integrated, higher-order thinking skills students develop in grades K-12 that are important for success both during and after high school. The EPAS consists of three tests: EXPLORE in grade 8, PLAN in grade 10, and the ACT in grade 11.  By using the data provided by the EPA system to inform instructional decisions, secondary schools are promoting college readiness for our students.
· HCS is working with ECTC to increase the opportunities for its students to attend technical courses on the ECTC campus during their high school years.  Both educational institutions are collaborating to make these courses available for more students by working through scheduling and transportation issues for students.  The goal is to increase the number of career-ready students who graduate from HCS and ECTC.


By implementing these and other initiatives, Hardin County Schools is confident in our efforts to increase our percentage of college and career ready students as identified by the Kentucky Department of Education assessment data.


	
	


	RECOMMENDATION:
	I recommend that the Board approve the request made by Commissioner Holliday for Board Chair Kay Sharon and Superintendent Nannette Johnston to sign a pledge to increase the rate of college and career readiness of Hardin County Schools’ high school graduates by 50% between 2010 and 2015.


	RECOMMENDED MOTION:
	I move that the Board approve the request made by Commissioner Holliday for Board Chair Kay Sharon and Superintendent Nannette Johnston to sign a pledge to increase the rate of college and career readiness of Hardin County Schools’ high school graduates by 50% between 2010 and 2015.


